

Administrator

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE Washington, DC 20590

Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration

February 28, 2011

Refer to: MC-RRT

Mr. Neal Murphy
Department of Public Utilities
Commonwealth of Massachusetts
One South Station
Boston, MA 02110

Dear Mr. Murphy:

On May 12, 2006, the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) announced the establishment of the Board of Directors of the Unified Carrier Registration Plan (the Board) as mandated by the Safe, Accountable, Flexible, Efficient Transportation Equity Act: A Legacy for Users.

I am pleased to inform you that you have been selected for a temporary appointment as a member of the Board. The term of your membership will expire on May 31, 2011.

The Board is responsible for issuing rules and regulations to govern the administration of the Unified Carrier Registration Agreement (UCRA) and for other matters specified by law. The UCRA governs the registration of for-hire and private motor carriers, brokers, freight forwarders, and leasing companies and the collection and distribution of registration fees collected by the participating States.

Please contact Mr. Avelino Gutierrez, Chairman, UCRA Board of Directors, for further details on the current activities of the Board. Mr. Gutierrez can be reached at (505) 827-4565. The FMCSA remains committed to supporting the Board as it implements the UCRA.

Should you need additional information or assistance, please contact Jose M. Rodriguez at (202) 366-3517 or by e-mail at jose.rodriguez@dot.gov.

Sincerely,

Coll. Anne S. Ferro

cc: Mr. Avelino Gutierrez